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                     CG.JUNE.17

 Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of the Community and Governance Committee held on 1 June 2017 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, J. Beckett, T. Beckett, D. M. Erwin, S. Glover, J. Gough, R. Gould, R. Hughes and M. Whittle (Chairman).
Also present: 1 member of the public and 1 member of the press.
Clerk:

Town Clerk & Assistant Town Clerk
1.  
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors J. Cadwallader and R. Smith.
2. 
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. 
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had expressed an interest to speak at the meeting.
4. 
MINUTES

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Glover seconded and it was RESOLVED with 2 abstentions:
To agree and adopt the minutes of a meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 16 February 2017.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED with 3 abstentions:

To agree and adopt the minutes of an Extraordinary meeting of the Community and Governance Committee held on 2 March 2017.

5. 
ARTS FEST
Councillor Aldcroft said Town Council only give out small grants of up to £300; larger grants are no longer given out.
The Clerk said this request is not for a grant it is for financial assistance; the money has been agreed in Earmarked Reserves under the Community Partnership.

Councillor Aldcroft said the Arts Fest is in its third year, the Council have helped them for two events and thought the event should now support itself.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To help financially assist the Arts Fest event this year with £2,200.00 and for the Clerk to write to the Community Partnership explaining that it is not Councils normal practice to support the events and they will have to support themselves next year.
6. 
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Councillor Hughes apologized for any confusion caused at a previous meeting on 27 April 2017.  He said the draft Neighbourhood Plan would be submitted to Department of Communities and Local Government for a pre regulation 16 health check at a cost but not to the Council.

He recently discovered there is a cost for this exercise of up to £4,000.00 however the Council can apply for the money to be reimbursed and wanted members to be aware of the process that will have to be done.

The Clerk agreed with Councillor Hughes.  If the Council is successful in gaining a grant there will be no direct cost to the health check.
Councillor Hughes said if there is anything different to the process then he will inform members at the next meeting.

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To agree the cost of up to £4,000.00 to be reimbursed for the health check on the draft Neighbourhood Plan.

7. 
ROAD SAFETY ISSUES
i) Councillor Hughes said the Road Safety Group have a list of outstanding issues.  He said Town Council have previously wrote to Shropshire Council about some of the concerns but feels this needs to be done again to re-iterate both the Road Safety Group and Council’s comments.
Councillor Hughes said some information in the press about Frogmore Road was not correct.
He felt the most urgent concern is to make safe the pavement on Adderley Road and a crossing over the A53 to the Gingerbread Man pub.  There are more pedestrian using this road with new businesses in the area so it should be made safer to cross the A53 in this area.
Councillor Glover said Stafford Street by the block of flats, Shrewsbury Road by the Joiners Pub and by the junction of Victoria Road need to be added to the list because there is a problem with not enough carriageway to pass each way.

Councillor Hughes said he has spoken to the Highways engineers to discuss these issues and they do not feel they need to take any action over them but he does feel perhaps they could leave some gaps in-between.

Councillor Aldcroft said the issue was possibly an engineering issue that needs to be looked at; he feels the cars parked in these areas make traffic slow down but more care and attention by drivers needs to be made.
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write to Shropshire Council putting forward the following concerns raised by the Road Safety Group:
To stress Town Councils primary concern is the pathway leading up to the A53 fom Adderley Road to Milton Drive and to put a crossing to the Gingerbread Man Pub.
Belisha Beacons to be generally improved to lighting and road markings on existing crossings in the town.
Alexandra Road, Longslow Road, Prospect Road junction requires improved pedestrian safety.

Loading and pedestrian areas in Cheshire Street needs clarification and defined areas.

A529 extension of 30mph speed limit.

Longlands Lane; provision of a barrier at the exit of Barrowstiles Lane to stop children going straight out onto the carriageway.
ii) Councillor Hughes said this has been raised from the Zebra crossing by the Festival Drayton.  He said the belisha lights are not bright enough and the road markings are very faint, there had been numerous near misses at this crossing and he feels the continuation of parked cars in the area are not helping.
He said he has had a reply back from Shropshire Council today saying the lights are imminent but feels something has to be done to make the crossing safer.

Councillor Hughes said the Chairman of Festival Drayton; Mr. Vernon is at the meeting and suggested suspending Standing Orders to give him the opportunity to let him speak.

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To suspend Standing Orders to let Mr. Vernon speak to members.
Mr. Vernon thanked members for the opportunity to speak at the meeting.

He said the three car spaces in question by the stage door of the Festival Drayton are not required by the centre and feels that they have recently been abused by drivers due to a lamp post that has been renewed by Shropshire Council and the statutory notice has not been put back up informing motorists the spaces are for a maximum stay of thirty minutes and cannot return for an hour.

He said from the Festival Drayton point of view it would be best if the three car parking spaces are removed on road safety grounds.
The Committee went back into committee.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To write to Shropshire Council requesting the three car parking spaces by the stage door at the Festival Drayton Centre are removed on safety grounds.

iii) Councillor Whittle said he would be willing to support the use of using a hand-held speed gun within the town as long as it cannot be tampered with.
Councillor Aldcroft thought you need to be careful using volunteers because he didn’t want them taking over from the police.  Council have spent a lot of money updating the CCTV and there is a point where you say we pay the police, they do a good job but he feels they should be doing it.

Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor T. Beckett seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To write a letter of support to the Commissioner’s office in connection with setting up a Community Speed Watch Group within the locality of Market Drayton provided Town Council are provided with the full details of the speed gun, a Health and Safety report, the necessary training is provided to use it and ensuring Council that the speed gun is tamper proof.

8. 
SOCIAL HOUSING CRITERIA
Councillor Hughes said this has been requested because his view along with previous former councilors is that housing is kept for local people.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To write to Meres and Mosses to request an officer to attend a future meeting to explain the criteria used for occupants of local social housing.
9. 
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES
The Chairman asked Councillor Aldcroft if he would like to report back to members anything since he has newly been elected as a Shropshire Councillor.

Councillor Aldcroft said being a new County Councillor has come with a big program of events; he is currently having training for this post as well as attending the committee meetings all of which is very interesting.

Councillor Hughes wanted to update members by saying the planning application behind the Talbot pub has now gone through.
There were no reports submitted from any outside bodies.
10. 
INFORMATION
Members NOTED the Shropshire Health Watch survey link.
The meeting concluded at 8.10 pm.


Chairman     ………………………………………………..

Date 

………………………………………………
